Preface

The Treasury uses a computerised accounting system, known as the Treasury Accounting System (TAS), for the processing and recording of the financial transactions of Government and for the preparation of annual financial statements and other financial reports. The TAS comprises a chart of accounts (COA), which defines the format in which financial data is captured and the reports that can be generated.

Following the decision of the Ministry of Finance and Economic Development (MOFED) to change from line item budgeting to Programme Based Budgeting (PBB), the COA required a complete overhaul to enable data capture and reporting under PBB and also to meet the standard as set out in the IMF Government Finance Statistics (GFS) 2001 format.

The aim of the COA User’s Guide (hereafter referred to as the Guide) is to provide users with a description of the various segments of the new COA and introduce them to the new list of items applicable as from 1st July 2008.The Guide consists of 4 Sections. 
· Section 1 provides a description of the various segments of the new COA and explains the purpose of each. 
· Section 2 gives the list of items that are effective as from 1st July 2008 and also indicates the main classes and types of items. 
· Section 3 illustrates how financial data can be captured in the new COA and guides users on how effective use can be made of the MIS component of the COA.
· Section 4 outlines the COA procedures including the different levels of responsibilities in regard to the TAS.

Users need to have an understanding of government’s COA and how the TAS operates in a PBB environment. A PBB Manual and a Public Sector Investment Programme (PSIP) Manual have been prepared by MOFED. The PBB Manual explains the rationale and purpose of programme based budgeting and the process thereof. The PSIP Manual is intended to be a standard guide for the Public Sector Investment Programme process. The COA Guide should therefore be read in conjunction with both the PBB Manual and the PSIP Manual.

This is the version 5 of the Guide which incorporates a few changes from the previous one i.e version 4. The main changes that have been brought to the COA structure since July 2008 have been the removal of the Funding segment and the introduction of two additional segments, namely Analysis and Output.
It is worth pointing out that whilst this version of the guide depicts the final picture of various aspects of PBB, as far as the COA is concerned, it is by no means the final version.  Changes will be brought as and when required in the light of developments in PBB implementation and suggestions from stakeholders.
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